December 14, 1945 Sgt. Bob Hendren Headquarters Second Air Force Colorado Springs, Colorado Dear Sgt. Bob: Lt. Ray Evans still writes most glowingly of your personality and capability. He, as I am, is very anxious that we have a friendly conversation with you regarding your future education and your athletic alignments during your educational tenure. I certainly wish that you might drop by for a visit with us if you are ever coming this way. We would like mighty well to have you as our guest. If there is any possible way of your getting a furlough at any time, we would like to have you come and visit us here for a week. Won't you write me and let me know what you have in mind in the way of school opportunity? What I mean, is what you would like to study or the things in which you would like to specialize. I realize that your never having met me puts you at a disadvantage in writing anything specific, but, at the same time, drop me a line letting me know about when you expect to be discharged. It might be that I can arrange at some time to see you, if you will not be coming this way. Won't you send me your basketball schedule and maybe I can arrange to see you play some time. With every good wish, I am Sincerely yours, Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach. ECA:MF